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Dear Ms Landry, 

Inquiry into the social implications of driverless vehicles 

Thank you for the opportunity for the Office of the National Rail Safety Regulator (ONRSR) to appear 
at the inquiry into the social implications of driverless vehicles held on 11 April 2017. 

Please find following in response to questions taken on notice. 

Question 1 
Mr BRIAN MITCHELL: “We have heard evidence that 90 to 94 per cent of road incidents are driver 
related, driver caused, in some way. Do you have figures on rail incidents, particularly those that caused 
injury or death, and how many may be driver related? We want some idea of what the benefits might 
be to automation in terms of safety. If you do not have that information, do you know where we could 
find it?” 

ONRSR response 

Refer to Attachment A 

 

Question 2 

Mr BRIAN MITCHELL: “On that note, if this technology has existed overseas for some time, are you the 
best agency to ask to forward some of that information about the overseas experience to this committee 
or should we approach somebody else?” 

The ONRSR has a Technical team, employing a number of professional engineers and specialists 
whose function is to provide relevant technical advice to the ONRSR’s operations.  This in-house 
capability covers the principal disciplines within rail infrastructure and rolling stock, including those that 
are required for driverless train operations.  Through professional bodies such as the Institution of 
Engineers Australia or the Institution of Railway Signal Engineers, the ONRSR’s engineers maintain 
knowledge of railway technology associated with driverless trains.  Additionally, the ONRSR 
encourages its staff to attend industry conferences to keep appraised of technological developments, 
such as the recent International Train Control Management Systems Conference in Sydney where 
ONRSR also presented. 
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